

The Wembley Schools Federation

Lyon Park Primary School

Vincent Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 4HH

Executive Headteacher: Mr R Fenton Headteacher: Ms T Bhambra Chair of Governors: Mrs I Yarde

28.03.24

Dear Parents / Carers,

I hope this newsletter finds you well. It has been a busy and exciting time at Lyon Park Primary School with lots going on.

Our children have been actively participating in various learning activities, which have enhanced their educational experiences. From engaging in workshops to going on educational visits, our children have been enthusiastic and eager to learn. These opportunities have allowed them to broaden their horizons and develop new skills, which we have then seen them applying into their other areas of learning.

As many of you have been aware, due to the school's financial restrictions, we have sadly had to undergo 2 staffing restructures of both the Senior Leadership Team and support staff. I would like to start by thanking all of the staff who have left over this term as part of these restructures for all of their hard work and dedication to our children and families over the many years that they have served. We wish them all the best for the future.

I am pleased to inform you that the staffing restructure processes have now been concluded and we will be fully implementing them after the Easter break. These changes will ensure that we continue to provide the best possible education and support to our students, enabling them to thrive academically and personally. This will mean changes to the Senior Leadership Team Structure. Miss Colgan has been appointed as our Deputy Headteacher. Her wealth of experience and dedication to the school will undoubtedly contribute to the continuous growth and success of our school. The new structure will be as follows:

CHANGES TO LEADERSHIP STRUCTURE

Mr Fenton

(Executive Headteacher – Lyon Park Primary & Wembley Primary School)

Ms Bhambra

(Headteacher)

Miss Colgan

(Deputy Headteacher)

Miss Gallagher Mr Moran EYFS, Years 1 & 2 Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 (Assistant Headteachers)

Should you have any concerns or queries, please see your child's class teacher in the first instance.









Telephone: 0208 902 5454 Email: admin@lyonpark.brent.sch.uk Website: www.lyonparkprimaryschool.co.uk

We are very happy to announce that Lyon Park Primary School raised over £1200 for Comic Relief. This outstanding contribution reflects the compassion and generosity of our school community and I am extremely proud of everyone involved.

Please note that we break up for the Easter Break on Thursday 28th March and children will finish school at 1:30pm. Please can I ask that all parents/carers collect children on time as staff will also be finishing early foe the Easter Break. We kindly request that you ensure you collect your child on time so that the staff are also able to start their well earnt Easter Break.

We look forward to welcoming all children back to school on Monday 15th April at 8:40am. I will be holding our next Parent / Carer Chit Chat Morning Meeting on Friday 19th April at 8:50am. We will be talking about Attendance and our Behaviour Policy. We are very excited that we will also have our Education Welfare Officer (EWO) joining us for this. There will be a Gujarati interpreter translating. We encourage all parents / carers to attend, as your involvement is vital in ensuring the success of your children.

Finally, for those of you who will be celebrating, I would like to wish our families Happy Easter, Eid Mubarak and Happy Vaisakhi! I hope you all have a restful and exciting holiday and that we return with sunnier weather!

Best wishes.

Yours sincerely

Ms T K Bhambra (Headteacher)









Telephone: 0208 902 5454 Email: admin@lyonpark.brent.sch.uk Website: www.lyonparkprimaryschool.co.uk